
Headteacher’s Message

Dear parents, carers and students,

Learning Challenge Week
Next week our Year 7-9 Pupils will be taking part in our annual Learning Challenge Week. Due to the 
impact of Covid this is the first time we have been able to run this week since 2019, therefore for all 
year groups this is a new experience. 
Year 7 will be involved in a challenge called 'The Island'. During the week they will find out more 
details about what this involves. For now all they need to know is that they should go straight to the 
hall Monday morning at 8.40am. They are asked to wear appropriate non-uniform Mon-Wed and are 
also asked to make a donation of £1 to cover these three days; the money collected will be going to 
the charity Mind. 
Year 8 and 9 will be working with staff on different challenges. All pupils have been informed which 
challenge they are taking part in and there is a document linked here which provides details of 
rooming and any specific information required for individual challenges. For Years 8 and 9 it is also 
non-uniform Mon-Wed however some challenges require pupils to wear PE kits (information can be 
found on the linked document).
Thursday is festival day and all parents and carers are invited into school to see what the pupils have 
been busy with during the week, School is open to visitors from 10am - 12.30pm. On Festival Day 
pupils are asked to wear full school uniform unless their challenge requires them to wear specific 
clothing. At the end of the week we have Alternative Sports day on Friday; for this day pupils are 
asked to wear their PE kits. 
Finally we are aware that the weather forecast for Monday and Tuesday is for it to be very hot. To try 
and make it as comfortable as possible for pupils we will not be using certain classrooms. Pupils are 
encouraged to bring sunscreen and plenty of fluids. Due to the red weather warning we have had to 
postpone the planned trip to Rivington to Wednesday. It is likely that we will also have to change 
plans for the Kayaking group. Mr Rimmer will be in touch with group members to confirm details of 
the change. 
Should pupils wish to wear a cap or head covering next week this is fine. 
Hopefully the pupils will have an enjoyable week and make memories which will last for a long time.

Catering
Our contract with Mellors is coming to an end in August and from September we are taking the 
catering back in-house.  All Mellors staff currently working at Parklands will become Parklands 
employees, with the exception of Sue who is retiring and starting her very exciting next stage in life.  
We shall have complete control of our catering offer from September and therefore be able to 
implement some necessary changes, although we will have to adhere to the rules and regulations 
regarding food provision in school.  We also have to acknowledge that the current cost of living crisis 
which is affecting everyone is also affecting us as a school; we are no different and also have to 
contend with the rising costs, but we will aim to make our food offering as affordable as possible.  It is 
worth reminding parents and carers that we have water fountains in the dining area and the pupil 
social area, which pupils can use at any time to refill their water bottles.
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LEARNING CHALLENGE WEEK

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1p6VV1fH_IwW7nm97UquthFmMaSgvpL3Y/view?usp=sharing


Year 7 Messages

None this week

Year 8 Messages

None this week

Year 9 Messages

None this week

Year 10 Messages

Feedback from Wigan & Leigh College visit
I just wanted to say what a credit your Year 10 were to Parklands Academy today here at Wigan & 
Leigh College for Sampling (across both sites). It was a pleasure to welcome them to the College 
(and your staff).  Students were proactive, polite, engaged and enthusiastic about all aspects of the 
day – and our tutors commented on their behaviour and attitude to learning, so please do pass this 
on to them.  
Megan Spencer
Head of School Partnerships

Good luck with your Work Experience!  We hope you have an enjoyable but valuable week in the 
world of work.
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Weekly Learning Support Board - click here

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator 
of how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 28 pupils since September
Year 8: 16 pupils since September
Year 9:  33 pupils since September
Year 10: 20 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Term dates 2022/2023
Our website has now been updated to show next year’s term dates, parents/progress evenings 
etc..  Click here to view.
Tuesday 6th September: only Years 7 and 11 in school.  
Wednesday 7th September: all pupils in school.  Tempest will be in school to take Year 7 and Year 
11 photos.

School Aged Immunisation Service Survey
Dear Parents / Guardians 
NHS England North West would like to understand your views and feedback about School Aged 
Immunisation services. The findings from this survey will inform future planning of these services. A 
link to a short survey is included below: 
https://nhs.researchfeedback.net/s.asp?k=165712699386. 
NHS England North West would like to thank Parents & Guardians for taking the time to complete 
this survey. 
Kind Regards, 
Tricia Spedding 
Head of Public Health NHS England - North West 

Click here for the latest edition of Kooth.

Beware!
We received a call from a concerned parent that there is a child wandering around Chorley on an 
evening, asking children to empty their pockets. This child is also carrying a knife. The police have 
been informed.

How many had the Perfect 3 in the previous week?
Years 7: 142 pupils
Year 8:  100 pupils
Year 9:  147 pupils

Year 10:  145 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1pPi11zt7puRJIQO4pVGam9SX3-YAZmRrnRb6YIqsJN4/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/termdates
https://nhs.researchfeedback.net/s.asp?k=165712699386
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iwYus3p328Lu1aGOeaPo2OraMR_ioJbS/view?usp=sharing
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Attendance matters!  
Overall school attendance since September 91.2%

Overall school attendance for the week 90.1%

Attendance by House since September:  
Asia 90.8%

Australasia 91.6%
Africa 91.2%

Europe 91.2%
South America 92.2%

Attendance by House for the week:
Asia 88.7%

Australasia 90.8%
Africa 89.9%

Europe 90.7%
South America 90.3%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:
Asia - Japan 95.7%

Australasia - New Zealand 97%
Africa - Ivory Coast 96.1%
Europe - Germany 94.8%

South America - Chili 98.1%

Is your child/children are aged 12 – 16 years old and eligible for FREE SCHOOL 
MEALS?  Click here for information regarding activities this summer for your child.

Police and Crime Commissioner Andrew Snowden has launched a county wide anti-social 
behaviour (ASB) survey. In leading the fight against crime, the Commissioner wants to see 
reductions in ASB across Lancashire and for that to happen a clear understanding of the scale and 
types of anti-social behaviour is needed to identify hotspots and to look at how the police and local 
partners can work better together to get tough on ASB and to keep local communities safe.
 
Share your views at lancashire-pcc.gov.uk/anti-social-behaviour-survey.

Chorley Summer School Programme: click here.

Chorley’s Summer Holiday programme for juniors.  Click here.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/140W0IwtKXB0JLH2USaCpfTQPHMP-eJMt/view?usp=sharing
http://www.lancashire-pcc.gov.uk/anti-social-behaviour-survey
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1AkN1FUSSyeWWMumFZIkuHdMp-ac5IGuCshhRs7z92WM/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pWlNjTskBrCYmrzuDcRV3PcVWD_FFTPF/view?usp=sharing
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Click here.

This year’s last issue of the Big Parklands Paper is out now.  It also has a message from 
our new Editor: Grace S.  Click here

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ymSxDEDliGsZY2X5Vf4_nPIHLfDRpb9u/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sYBfHPQJh0G5t_hah1aLz8S-qIsFIzcQ/view?usp=sharing
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The Summer Fair is taking place during The Big Picnic. Lots of prizes to be won including a gaming 
headset and free sessions at Inspire Youth Zone. All proceeds will go to Inspire Youth Zone in 
Chorley to help them continue the amazing work they do with the young people of Chorley.
“It gives us something to do. It’s a safe place to go to and you’re never alone in this place, it keeps 
us out of trouble and it can really improve our mental health.”
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From September, in order to help spread the cost for the school’s rewards trips that we offer each 
term, we are going to introduce an option on SCOPAY where you can make payments into a 
specialised account.
 
The event will be available on SCOPAY and will be called SCHOOL REWARDS TRIPS. You are 
welcome to pay as little and as often as you would like into this event. 

Once the rewards trips become available, we will transfer any payments from this account into the 
relevant reward trip account.

Any money left over in your child’s main SCHOOL REWARDS TRIPS account at the end of the 
school year can either be rolled over to the next academic year, refunded via your child’s dinner 
money accounts or refunded via a BACS payment.
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Parklands Colour Run Party
                            Thursday 29th September @ 3.20pm on the school field. 

£6.50pp - includes a pair of sunglasses (which must be worn) 
                                                      Open to all year groups and staff.
                                Limited numbers so book now via scopay to avoid disappointment. 
                                     You can run, walk or even better, dance around the field.
                            Bring your own sporty clothes to change into. White/pale colours are best

Email lrobinson@parklandsacademy.co.uk with any queries
In aid of The @sallycancerfoundation
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Well done to our Year 7-10 Girls Football teams who took part in the Euros competition this week 
and both got a fantastic 2nd place. They worked brilliantly as a team! 


